
TO:  MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL 
 
FROM: SARA PEER, EXECUTIVE ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT 
 
SUBJECT: APPROVE MODIFICATION OF PREMISE TO RANCHO LOCO 

CURRENT LIQUOR LICENSE 
 
DATE: OCTOBER 3, 2017 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
Rancho Loco, currently a liquor license holder, has requested modification of 
premise to their current liquor license.  They wish to include additional outside 
area that will be fenced in, be continuous and conjoined to the current premise.  
This would allow them additional area for the grand opening event they are 
planning for October 30, 2017 that would include having a tented area, where 
liquor sales would be made.  Rancho Loco has been working with City staff to 
meet the City requirements including providing additional insurance that covers 
this event.  Attached is their plan for the event along with a drawing of where it 
will take place.  The City Council has to approve the modification of premise 
before it is submitted to the State for their approval. 
 
RECOMMENDED COUNCIL ACTION 
 
I respectfully request a motion approving the modification of premise for Rancho 
Loco’s current liquor license. 




